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News & Announcements: 
v New Certificate Applications: At the October 17th meeting, CCC approved applications for the following 

new certificates. Each will be sent to the FHDA Board of Trustees for approval at an upcoming meeting: 
◇ Certificate of Achievement in Animation      J. Fong 
◇ Certificate of Achievement in Web Applications Development   B.K. Weusijana 
◇ Certificate of Achievement in Advanced Web Applications Development  B.K. Weusijana 

 
v New Cross-Listed Course Approvals: The following cross-listings were approved on October 17th: 

◇ C S 81 Leaders Engaged in Advocating for Diversity in STEM (new course for 2023-24, being added to 
established cross-listing of BIOL 81, CHEM 81 & MATH 81) 

◇ HUMN 12H & MDIA 12H Honors Popular Culture & United States History (new courses for 2023-24) 
 

v AB 928: The big topic of discussion at the October 17th meeting was led by Articulation Officer Evan 
Gilstrap, who presented a helpful introduction to upcoming changes resulting from the AB 928 legislation. 
This law mandates the creation of a singular transfer GE pathway, which will be the sole GE option for 
students earning an ADT. You may have heard of this new pathway, called CalGETC—it goes into effect 
fall 2025. The law also requires community colleges to begin auto-enrolling students into an ADT pathway 
if the student declares a major which offers an ADT—this requirement goes into effect August 1st, 2024. 
Students may opt out of the auto-enrollment process, and as mentioned it applies only to majors for which 
an ADT exists (for example, it applies to English but not to Engineering). 

 
 The move to CalGETC will be a major undertaking for colleges across the state, and the state-wide 

implementation plan is still being developed. Expect to hear more from Evan and/or your CCC Reps as 
more information becomes available. 

 
v GE Subcommittee Membership: Are you interested in being more involved with curriculum, but are short 

on hours? Serving on a GE subcommittee may be the perfect fit! We need more volunteers to review GE 
applications. Even if you don’t teach in a specific GE area, you can still serve on the subcommittee for that 
area. If you're interested or would like further information, please contact your CCC Reps, Ben, or Mary. 
We'd love to have you! 


